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EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING 
March 4, 2021 at 10:00 AM CST
Via Microsoft Teams
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER
A quorum was present, and Janice Sumner (chair) called the meeting to order.
Attendees- Janice Sumner, Arthur Obar, Debbie Kolmetz, Donnie Read, Tracy Andrews, Raymond Russell, Sandy Spear

Others- Richard Williams, Lauren Morris, Debby Wood, Sara Johnson - CSC Staff 
APPROVAL OF CONTRACT – ONE STOP OPERATOR RFP
Richard Williams stated that the current One Stop Operator is ending and a formal request for proposal for a new contract had been issued. Mr. Williams also stated that the only response received was from current One Stop Operator, Linda Sumblin. He then requested permission from the committee to enter into a new contract for One Stop Operator services with Ms. Sumblin for the amount of $4,000 per year. Donnie Read made the motion, Arthur Obar seconded the motion, and the vote was unanimous to allow CSC to contract with Linda Sumblin as requested.

REPLACEMENT OF CUBICLES – MARIANNA CENTER & MANAGEMENT OFFICE

Mr. Williams shared with the committee that the cubicles currently in use in both the Marianna career center and management office were purchased several years ago when the organization was created and have since been moved and rearranged and are in need of replacement. He stated that the approximate cost of new cubicles would be $90,000, and that funding is available. Arthur Obar made the motion, Raymond Russell seconded the motion, and the vote was unanimous to approve the purchase of new cubicles as requested. 
UPDATE OF AUDIO/VISUAL EQUIPMENT – MARIANNA CENTER & MANAGEMENT OFFICE

Mr. Williams then shared that the audio/visual equipment in the Marianna career center and management office are out of date and no longer working properly. He said that with the move to more online meetings and trainings, it would be beneficial to update the current equipment. Mr. Williams stated that the approximate cost to update the equipment would be $60,000, and that funding is available. Mr. Williams also stated that when quotes are obtained, additional approval may be needed if the dollar amount exceeded certain thresholds. Donnie Read made the motion, Raymond Russell seconded the motion, and the vote was unanimous to approve the update of audio/visual equipment as requested. 

UPDATE OF PURCHASING POLICY
Richard Williams discussed a proposed update to the CSC Purchasing Policy to allow purchases to be made through the state’s Vendor Bid System if the state vendor’s cost is better than that of at least one other source. Arthur Obar made the motion, Donnie Read seconded the motion, and the vote was unanimous to approve the proposed update to the CSC Purchasing Policy as presented. 

UPDATE ON LEGISLATIVE SESSION
HB 1507 was discussed. 

DIRECTOR’S COMMENTS
Mr. Williams requested feedback from the committee regarding resuming face-to-face meetings with the availability of the Covid-19 vaccine. It was decided that staff will survey all board members to determine the majority opinion.  He also shared with the committee that a financial audit had been completed recently and the report is being mailed to all board members. He stated that it was a clean audit with no issues to report. 
A brief discussion was held about reemployment assistance fraud and Mr. Williams advised the committee to have anyone that suspects they have been a victim of RA fraud to contact CSC staff for assistance. 
COMMITTEE MEMBER COMMENTS
None.  
ADJOURNMENT
Arthur Obar made the motion, Donnie Read seconded the motion, and the vote was unanimous to adjourn the meeting. 
